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Kitsap 911 Board of Directors Meeting of

December 5, 2017
ATTENDING:

Board of Directors:
Robert Gelder- Kitsap County Commissioner

Ed Wolfe-Kitsap County Commissioner
Charlotte Garrido, Kitsap County Commissioner
Patty Lent-City of Bremerton Mayor
Becky Erickson- City of Poulsbo Mayor
Val Tollefson- City of Bainbridge Island Mayor

Jerry McDonald-City of Bremerton Council Member 
Greg Wheeler-City of Bremerton Council Member (Vice Chair)

David Ellingson-Fire Commissioner (Chair)

Dusty Wiley-Fire Commissioner

Bob Muhleman- Fire Commissioner

Staff: 
Richard Kirton- Executive Director

Tracey Kellogg- Finance Manager

Stephanie Browning- Administrative Specialist
Absent:
Rob Putannsuu- City of Port Orchard Mayor

Sheriff Gary Simpson- Kitsap County

Call to Order:  Chair David Ellingson called the meeting to order at 12:30 pm. 
Additional Agenda Items: None
Public Comment: None

Adoption of the minutes: Director Patty Lent made a motion to adopt the minutes from September 5, 2017. Motion was seconded by Director Charlotte Garrido. Motion carried.
Resolution 2017-006 Adopting the 2018 Budget, repealing resolution 2017-003
Executive Director Kirton stated resolution 2017-006 is the final 2018 budget, when resolution 2017-003 was approved it did not include the Technical Budget. The Board of Directors reviewed the budget documents attached with resolution 2017-006. Highlights are below
*MCT NPRV Surcharges- These are the charges for MCT Purchases and repairs not covered by the service agreement. A revenue line and corresponding expenditure line offset each other on the budget.
*Systems Technician for NG911 Geospatial routing- This is the person who does the Administrative work of maintaining the 911 addressing data base and supports the GIS work converting over to geospatial routing. For the last, few years this has been a project based temporary position. Once NG 911 geospatial routing system completed the administrative work will be minimal. However, with all the projects and managing the helpdesk Kitsap 911 is recommending another temporary system technical position and this is reflected in the technical budget.
*Projects-The lists contains projects that will begin in 2018 and may not be completed and carry forward into the next year. 

-Backup Center- Phase one completion twill have the building completed and have the same functionality that is in the courthouse today. Phase two will give Kitsap 911 the same level of functionality that is at the 911 center. Phase three will provide next generation 911 functionality.
-Technical Planning- There are three elements in this line item and some of the costs are engineering and consulting. All three parts will be completed with the 50K Appropriations.

-Multifactor Authentication-This carry forward project is an element of security beyond a password and is required on the MCT fleets and is required to access criminal justice information if any officers want to take their MCT out of their vehicle. This is a collaborative project with Kitsap County.

-Alerting Project-This is the Fire Station and Fire Alerting Project and currently a work group that is looking at the technology piece has recommended moving forward with a fire station alerting solution and will have a plan back to the Executive Committee to move forward. This is paid by a four-year surcharge by the fire agencies.
-ASAP to PSAP-This interface allows us to receive information from alarm companies directly into the CAD system. This is a time savings and staff savings.
-Next Generation 911- This is for the mapping

-Closest Fire Unit-this is an initiative to dispatch the closest unit regardless of the agency and then back it up with the jurisdictions unit.
-Virtual Desktop-The dispatchers are currently doing almost all their work on their CAD terminals but today’s dispatchers need internet that is not totally blocked to complete their jobs and there are a lot of firewalls in place to restrict internet traffic. This would display data on the computers but is actually on a back center computer not linked into CAD.
-Equipment room cooling- It has been identified that this needs to be replaced and will be completed by summer time. 
-Technology monitoring system- Currently there is no central information hub to monitor and receive alerts for all technology; this system brings all the reporting capability into one system.

-Facility AV System- The currently system is at end of life.

-Vehicle replacement- The 1987 Truck and Van will be replaced with a smaller SUV with higher fuel economy.

-Instant Recorder Playback- This is the replacement of our playback recorder

-Tower Site Upgrades-2018 the battery systems will be upgraded and other items
Director Becky Erickson made a motion to approve Resolution 2017-006 adopting the 2018 budget, repealing resolution 2017-003. Motion was seconded by Director Bob Muhleman. Motion Carried.

Resolution 2017-007 Adopting the 2018 Board of Directors Meeting Schedule
Director Robert Gelder made a motion to adopt Resolution 2017-007 the 2018 Board of Directors Meeting Schedule. Motion was seconded by Director Charlotte Garrido. Motion Carried
Appointment of the 2018 Executive Committee
The Board made the decision to continue with the current Executive Committee through until that March meeting and make the appointments then.

Finance Report
Finance Manger Tracey Kellogg informed the Board of Directors this will be her last meeting as she has resign for personal reasons and it was a pleasure working for Kitsap 911. She presented the Kitsap 911 financial report for the end of September. Revenues are above projection and expenditures are below. This trend is continuing through October. There have been no reserve funds used and no risks identified.

Staffing Report

Executive Director Kirton reported there are currently six vacant positions. There is a current recruitment for dispatch floor staffing with an expected start date in March. A recruitment for the Financial Manager and a Radio Tech position are taking place as well.  

Goals, Projects, and Transition Report
Mr. Kirton gave a brief report and all projects besides the ones listed below are on track.

MCT Software Upgrade- This was a software upgrade release; most of the fleet is completed. There was a firewall issue with the County portion of the roll out that the County IT and Kitsap 911 It worked through and now just have a few MCT left to upgrade.
Recognition of outgoing Board Members

Director Ellingson recognized the outgoing Board Members and expressed his appreciation, as this 911 system is the benchmark of 911 systems in this State. He has traveled and spoken to many municipalities and none compare to Kitsap 911. This year a brand new organization took effect and could have been derailed multiple times. Those leaving the Board can leave on a high note as they participated in something that made this organization great for Kitsap County Government, The Citizens, the police and the fire.  Awards were presented to Bainbridge Island Mayor Val Tollefson, Bremerton City Council Member Jerry McDonald and Mayor Patty Lent
Additional Items/Good of the Order
Mayor Erickson asked Executive Director Kirton if there was anything else that needed to be done with the old Kitsap County CENCOM entity. Mr. Kirton stated the County would need to do a zero financial report but he will follow up and see if there is anything else.
Director McDonald said we need to have some public education if you see something to call 911. Mr. Kirton said there is a team at Kitsap 911 of Public Education and they will go out to community groups. If anyone wants someone to attend a community group to contact us.
Executive Director Kirton distributed a document to the Board members a document from the 911 Professional association that includes talking points related to supplemental appropriation the State 911 Office has requested. The State has put in place some cost saving measures, going for a grant and the supplemental appropriation. All three of these pieces are needed to appropriately fund the network statewide.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:24 PM.

The next scheduled meeting of the Kitsap 911 Board of Directors is March 6, 2018 at 12:30 at Kitsap 911
Kitsap 911 Board of Directors
December 5, 2017

[Type here]


